
 

 

Past-President's Report – Spring 2021 

 
It is my pleasure to announce the winners of our 2021 Officer Election. 
 
We had 39 voters in our online (LibWizard) election, which ran from March 12 to 31st. 

Thanks to Loren Hackett for creating the election website! 

Here are the winners: 

• Mandy Neudecker, President-Elect 

• Liz Lyman, Treasurer 

• Neil Nero, GMR Representative 

 
Mandy Neudecker is currently the Pediatric librarian at Rainbow Babies and Children's 
Hospital. In the past, she has worked in public, academic, and hospital consumer health 
libraries. Previously, Mandy has served as an Ohio Library Council Midwest Chapter 
Representative. Mandy will bring enthusiasm and dedication to the duties of the OHSLA 
president. She welcomes the opportunity to serve her fellow members of OHSLA in a 
leadership role.  
 
Liz Lyman is the current OHSLA Treasurer and Membership Chair. She has been a 
reference librarian at Nationwide Children’s Hospital in Columbus since 2019 and was 
previously a Health Sciences Librarian at Mount Carmel Health Sciences Library from 2015-
2019.  
 
Neil Nero is a medical librarian for research and training at Cleveland Clinic. He has been 
involved in many local and national associations including ALA and ACRL since 2004. Neil 
is new to OHSLA and MLA and looks forward to the opportunity to participate.  
Previously, Neil worked as a science librarian at Wellesley College for 8 years, and a 

behavioral sciences librarian at Princeton University for 5 years. Neil received his M.L.I.S. 

from Kent State University, and his B.A. in Psychology from Cleveland State University. 

 

 
Presented May 7, 2021 by Alyssa M. Portwood 


